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Yoga with Cindi
Monday 11 am 
Tuesday,  Thursday  9  am

Poker
October  6 + 20,  6   pm

Ongoing House Events:

OCT 9 -  Sunday,  3  -  5  PM
HOLE-IN-ONE PARTY

Upcoming Events:

OCT 14
OKTOBERFEST

OCT 15
FALL 5-BALL

OCT 26 -  7PM
ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP
MEETING

OCT 29
HALLOWEEN PARTY



President's Comments
    Last  weekend I  watched the WGC President ’s Cup as a Team
Captain (cheer leader) .  What an amazing match! Team President ’s
val iant  Sunday comeback fel l  just  short  of  what proved to be an
insurmountable lead gained by Team VP on Saturday. The interest
in playing this event has dramat ical ly intensi f ied over the past few
years.  I  know that many members t r ied hard but fa i led to qual i fy
(as was the case with yours t ru ly) ,  so the Golf  Act iv i t ies
Commit tee wi l l  be consider ing the expansion of  the event f rom 8
to 10 or 12 players per team. Congratulat ions to al l  16 players,
and my sincere thanks to our staf f ,  especial ly Head Professional
Dave Phay, for  making this annual  event special  and memorable.
    Speaking of  s incere thanks. Dave Beargeon, Lei f  Haslund, Tom
Sayers,  Joe Burgin,  Bi l l  Johnson, Mike Prewit t ,  Dave Acton, Jef f
Rodgers,  and Jeff  Stone al l  gave up a couple of  days of  gol f  to
paint  the Clubhouse inter ior .  I t  real ly looks great!  Also,  thanks to
Pat Ford and his t rusty band of  lumberjacks –Troy Johnson, Steve
Robinson, Ray Rasmussen, Bi l l  Johnson, J im Phay, Gary
Boonstra,  Gordon Sears,  and Dave Acton – for  widening the
tunnel  which had become our First  Tee shot,  and for general
c lear ing and gardening al l  about the grounds.  Another WGC
improvement,  which our “r iders” wi l l  assuredly not ice,  is  the
smoothing of  the cart  paths.  Thanks to Pat Ford and Dave Acton
for spearheading the ef for t .
   The Annual  Membership Meet ing is scheduled for 7PM on
Wednesday, 26 October.  The meet ing is open to al l  members.
Shareholders wi l l  be elect ing new Trustees, as wel l  as vot ing on
proposed Bylaw changes. Our Club, as is the case with many
businesses resurrect ing f rom the Covid years,  is  at  a crucial
juncture.  I f  you have any concerns or quest ions that you want
addressed, please forward them to me direct ly or v ia the Club
Manager.  Otherwise, I  wi l l  see you then.
 

Hit  ‘em straight or hi t  ‘em often
John ‘germ’ Geragotel is



I hope everyone had a great summer. The fall aerification went very well. The
weather was perfect. Your patience was appreciated as we sanded, punched,
and prepared the greens for winter. I realize that punching the greens is a huge
inconvenience, but it is necessary to support healthy greens. Our maintenance
crew worked long days to complete the process in the time allotted. The greens
recovered beautifully and are rolling smooth and fast. I would like to ask a favor
of all players to please continue to fix ball marks on the green whether they are
yours or not. It is extremely important especially as the greens recover. During
aerification the crew expanded the collars and approaches of the greens to
improve playability. When you see any of the crew on the course, please let
them know how much you appreciate their efforts. 

Whidbey Golf Club contracted FlatPaths.com to grind and flatten the worst areas
of our cart paths. It is an interim fix until we can repave. It was a one-person
operation that had minimal impact to play and course operation. Initial
comments have been positive. The cart paths are not completely smooth, but
you will notice a huge improvement.

Two trees were removed on the right side of the white tee box on hole number
one. The Maple to the left of the tee box along with other trees to the right were
trimmed. You can now see the fairway bunkers from the back tees. The hole is
now more playable from all tee boxes. Enough for now.

Play well and have fun.

For the Super, 
Pat Ford, Greens Chair

from the Super

Membership News
The Membership Committee and Board Secretary focused on preparing
the 2022 elect ion bal lot ,  and 7 proposed Bylaw changes.  Shareholders
should receive this  information via  snai l -mai l  very soon.  I f  you do not
receive i t ,  please contact  the Club Manager.  I f  you have any quest ions
or  concerns,  please contact  me.

Sincerely ,  
John Geragotel is  (Act ing Membership Chair)



Golf News from the Head Pro . . .  David Phay

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S
October  15 -  RIS Insurance FALL-5-BALL -  10AM Shotgun

November 19 -  Apple Cup 2-Man



C O N G R A T U L A T I O N S  2 0 2 1 - 2 0 2 2  H O L E - I N - O N E ’ s

Leif  Haslund

September 3,  2021
#17,  169yds,  Dr iver



Roger  Pierce

March 27,  2022
#7,  137yds,  8  I ron



Anna Anderson

May 5,  2022
#2,  113yds,  6  I ron








Mimi  Bommersbach
March 26,  2022

#2,  143yds,  6  Hybrid



Roger  Pierce
Apri l  8 ,  2022

#13,  136yds,  6  I ron



John Sommantico
July 1,  2022

#13,  136yds,  9  I ron

Gai l  Meis
August  8,  2022

#7,  125yds,  8  I ron



Cat  Felker
August  28,  2022

#7,  125yds,  5  I ron

The House
   The House Commit tee has been organiz ing a
number of  upcoming events.   Besides the hole- in-one
party th is Sunday, an Octoberfest  event is planned for
Fr iday,  October 14th.   The themed dinner wi l l  include
special ized beer mugs and a four-course dinner (see
Flyer on Page 8).   
    Save the date.  October 29.  The House is planning
a Hal loween-themed dinner that  includes a costume
contest .   Detai ls are st i l l  in the planning phase; more
informat ion wi l l  be for thcoming via emai l .  

Ross Gel ler
House Chair
 











Whidbey Golf Club
2430 SW Fairway Lane
Oak Harbor, WA 98277

www.whidbeygolfclub.com

Board of Trustees:

John Geragotelis, President
Pat Ford, Vice President
Dave Acton - Secretary
Mike Prewitt - Treasurer
Anna Anderson
Ross Geller
Jeff Waller

General Manager - Arik Dahlen
  arik@whidbeygolfclub.com
Head Professional - David Phay
  dave@whidbeygolfclub.com
Superintendent - Trevor Thorp
  poa_thorp@hotmail.com
Chef - Rhandle Epe
  chef@whidbeygolfclub.com

Club House and Restaurant 
  --Ross Geller
Finance / Treasurer
  --Mike Prewitt
Greens and Grounds
  --Pat Ford
Golf Activities
  --Jeff Waller
Membership
  -- vacant
Ladies' Club
  --Paula Clancey

Committee Chairs

Club Hours

Managers:

Contact Information
Office (Tue - Fri)
9:00 am - 3:00 PM
Pro Shop 
  Mondays:  10:00 am - 3:00 pm
  Tues - Sun:  Sunrise - 5:00 pm

Restaurant
  Weds - Sat:  11:00 am - 8:00 pm
  Sunday:  9:00 am - 5:00 pm  

Phone:  360-675-5490
Business Office:  Extension 2
  office@whidbeygolfclub.com
General Manager:  Extension 3
House / Restaurant:  Extension 4
Pro Shop:  Extension 1


